OFFICE OF PRESIDENT AND VICE-CHANCELLOR THE UNIVERSITY OF WESTERN ONTARIO LONDON, CANADA March 3, 1932. Sir Arthur Currie, Principal, McGill University, Montreal, P. Q. My dear Sir Arthur: On March 28th next Dr. William Waugh of this city will celebrate the Sixtieth Anniversary of his graduation in Medicine from McGill University. He was a classmate of Sir William Osler. Your Registrar informs me that at the most there are only four survivors in the class. On the evening of Saturday, March 26th, a group within our University are planning to celebrate this event in Dr. Waugh's life by giving him a dinner and by expressing to him publicly our regard for him as a man and as a physician. We have thought that it would be most appropriate that McGill University, his Alma Mater, be represented officially at this dinner and that this representative be authorized to convey a message from his University. I hope most sincerely that you will see your way clear to appoint a representative and will be grateful to W. Sherwood Fox,
President.

President.

President.

President.

President.

Paur favourable.

Why

one going:

Why

one 42/32 you if you will send me his name. With kindest regards. I am WSF/ML